June 1, 2009

The Strasburg Township Board of Supervisors held its regular meeting on Monday, June 1, 2009, at
7:30 p.m. at the Strasburg Township Municipal Building, 400 Bunker Hill Road. Present were
Peggy Dearolf, Kenneth Meck, and Thomas Willig.

Public comment was invited. John Rintz, Sawmill Road, expressed appreciation for the flyers
distributed by the Township alerting residents of upcoming road work.

On a motion by Willig/Dearolf, the minutes of the regular meeting of May 18, 2009 were
unanimously approved as submitted.

Rick Brown and Cynthia Lee from the Orenco Wells Team presented information about their
company’s wastewater treatment products.

On a motion by Meck/Dearolf, the Supervisors unanimously voted to provide the County
prescription cards for residents at the Township office.

On a motion by Meck/Dearolf, the Supervisors unanimously voted to approve the Township
Solicitor advertise the public hearing for proposed amendments to the Zoning Ordinance.

On a motion by Dearolf/Meck, the Supervisors approved making repairs to the green dump truck.

Letters received from PPL pertaining to proposed lights along the Bypass were reviewed. It appears
both sites are in the Borough. The secretary was directed to contact PPL and advise them.

Another prospective tenant for 1323 Beaver Valley Pike was discussed. Willig will contact Mike
Smith about his continued interest and the new prospect for more information.

The secretary was asked to contact the Township solicitor about the Sunshine Law requirements for
interviews and actions pertaining to rentals.

Barbara Neustadter and Peggy Dearolf gave an update on Park Committee issues. Scout activities
have not been what was expected and new members or public involvement is needed. They asked
for guidance on how to proceed. Willig again stated the first priority is to apply for master plan
grant money. He noted the Committee must prioritize and delegate tasks to subcommittees for
anything to be accomplished.

The deck at the rear of 1317 Beaver Valley Pike is coming loose and the spouting on 1323 is rusted.
The secretary was directed to contact local companies for estimates of repair.

After approving payroll and liability checks in the amount of $5,399.26 and bill payments in the
amount of $21,023.98, on a motion by Dearolf/Meck, the Supervisors adjourned their meeting at
10:00 p.m.

Judith G. Willig
Township Secretary



